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Europe. Presentations and discussions 
will occur on metrics and indicators 
relevant to air quality and health 
impacts, and instruments and methods 
that can be used to measure and 
evaluate these metrics. The workshop 
will also provide researchers with the 
opportunity to describe on-going and 
planned UFP research to promote 
collaboration and communication 
within the scientific community. 

Members of the public may attend the 
workshop as observers. Space is limited, 
and reservations will be accepted on a 
first-come, first-served basis. 

Dated: January 7, 2015. 
Daniel L. Costa, 
Director, Air, Climate and Energy Research 
Program. 
[FR Doc. 2015–00637 Filed 1–15–15; 8:45 am] 
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SUMMARY: The Environmental Protection 
Agency (EPA or Agency) Science 
Advisory Board (SAB) Staff Office 
announces two meetings of the 
Chemical Assessment Advisory 
Committee Augmented for the Review 
of the Draft Benzo[a]pyrene IRIS 
Assessment (CAAC—Benzo[a]pyrene 
Panel). A public teleconference will be 
held to learn about the development of 
the Agency’s draft IRIS Toxicological 
Review of Benzo[a]pyrene (September, 
2014) and to discuss draft charge 
questions for the peer review of the 
document. A face-to-face meeting will 
be held in the Washington, DC metro 
area to conduct a peer review of the 
agency’s draft IRIS Toxicological Review 
of Benzo[a]pyrene (External Review 
Draft–September 2014). 
DATES: The public teleconference will 
be held on Wednesday, March 4, 2015, 
from 1:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. (Eastern 
Time). The public face-to-face meeting 
will be held on Wednesday, April 15, 
2015 from 9:00 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. 
(Eastern Time), Thursday, April 16, 
2015, and Friday, April 17, 2015, from 
8:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. (Eastern Time). 

ADDRESSES: The public teleconference 
will be conducted by telephone only. 
The public face-to-face meeting will be 
held at Milken Institute School of Public 
Health, Convening Center Room, George 
Washington University, 950 New 
Hampshire Avenue NW., Washington, 
DC 20052. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Any 
member of the public wishing further 
information regarding this meeting may 
contact Dr. Diana Wong, Designated 
Federal Officer (DFO), SAB Staff Office, 
by telephone/voice mail at (202) 564– 
2049 or via email at wong.diana-M@
epa.gov. General information 
concerning the EPA Science Advisory 
Board can be found at the EPA SAB 
Web site at http://www.epa.gov/sab. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The SAB 
was established pursuant to the 
Environmental Research, Development, 
and Demonstration Authorization Act 
(ERDAA) codified at 42 U.S.C. 4365, to 
provide independent scientific and 
technical advice to the Administrator on 
the technical basis for Agency positions 
and regulations. The SAB is a Federal 
Advisory Committee chartered under 
the Federal Advisory Committee Act 
(FACA), 5 U.S.C., App. 2. The SAB will 
comply with the provisions of FACA 
and all appropriate SAB Staff Office 
procedural policies. Pursuant to FACA 
and EPA policy, notice is hereby given 
that the SAB CAAC—Benzo[a]pyrene 
Panel will hold a public teleconference 
and a public face-to-face meeting. The 
purpose of the teleconference is to learn 
about the development of the agency’s 
draft IRIS Toxicological Review of 
Benzo[a]pyrene (External Review Draft– 
September 2014) and to discuss the 
draft charge questions for the peer 
review of the document. The purpose of 
the face-to-face meeting is to conduct a 
peer review of the agency’s draft IRIS 
Toxicological Review of Benzo[a]pyrene 
(External Review Draft–September 
2014). This SAB panel will provide 
advice to the Administrator through the 
chartered SAB. 

Background: EPA’s Office of Research 
and Development (ORD) requested that 
the SAB conduct a peer review of the 
draft Toxicological Review of 
Benzo[a]pyrene (External Review Draft– 
September 2014). The EPA SAB Staff 
Office augmented the SAB CAAC with 
subject matter experts to provide advice 
through the chartered SAB regarding 
this IRIS assessment. 

Technical Contacts: Any technical 
questions concerning EPA’s draft 
Toxicological Review of Benzo[a]pyrene 
(External Review Draft–September 2014) 
should be directed to Dr. Samantha 

Jones by telephone at 703–347–8580 or 
by email at jones.samantha@epa.gov. 

Availability of Meeting Materials: 
Prior to the meeting, the agenda and 
other materials will be accessible 
through the calendar link on the blue 
navigation bar at http://www.epa.gov/
sab/. Materials may also be accessed at 
the following SAB Web page http://
yosemite.epa.gov/sab/sabproduct.nsf/
02ad90b136fc21ef85256eba00436459/
4dcfd0e5f45a8cad85257b65005b17c8!
OpenDocument 

Procedures for Providing Public Input: 
Public comment for consideration by 
EPA’s federal advisory committees and 
panels has a different purpose from 
public comment provided to EPA 
program offices. Therefore, the process 
for submitting comments to a federal 
advisory committee is different from the 
process used to submit comments to an 
EPA program office. Federal advisory 
committees and panels, including 
scientific advisory committees, provide 
independent advice to the EPA. 
Interested members of the public may 
submit relevant information on the topic 
of this advisory activity, for the group 
conducting the activity, for the SAB to 
consider during the advisory process. 
Input from the public to the SAB will 
have the most impact if it provides 
specific scientific or technical 
information or analysis for SAB 
committees and panels to consider or if 
it relates to the clarity or accuracy of the 
technical information. Members of the 
public wishing to provide comment 
should contact the DFO directly. Oral 
Statements: In general, individuals or 
groups requesting an oral presentation 
on a public teleconference will be 
limited to three minutes and an oral 
presentation at the face-to-face meeting 
will be limited to five minutes. 
Interested parties wishing to provide 
comments should contact Dr. Diana 
Wong, DFO (preferably via email), at the 
contact information noted above, by 
February 25, 2015 to be placed on the 
list of public speakers for the 
teleconference and by April 8, 2015 to 
be placed on the list of public speakers 
for the face-to-face meeting. Written 
Statements: Written statements will be 
accepted throughout the advisory 
process; however, for timely 
consideration by Committee/Panel 
members, statements should be 
supplied to the DFO via email at the 
contact information noted above at least 
one week prior to a public meeting so 
that the information may be made 
available to the SAB Panel for their 
consideration. Written statements 
should be supplied in one of the 
electronic formats: Adobe Acrobat PDF, 
WordPerfect, MS PowerPoint, or Rich 
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Text files in IBM–PC/Windows 98/
2000/XP format. It is the SAB Staff 
Office general policy to post written 
comments on the Web page for the 
advisory meeting or teleconference. 
Submitters are requested to provide an 
unsigned version of each document 
because the SAB Staff Office does not 
publish documents with signatures on 
its Web sites. Members of the public 
should be aware that their personal 
contact information, if included in any 
written comments, may be posted to the 
SAB Web site. Copyrighted material will 
not be posted without explicit 
permission of the copyright holder. 

Accessibility: For information on 
access or services for individuals with 
disabilities, please contact Dr. Diana 
Wong at (202) 564–2049 or wong.diana- 
M@epa.gov. To request accommodation 
of a disability, please contact Dr. Wong 
preferably at least ten days prior to the 
meeting, to give EPA as much time as 
possible to process your request. 

Dated: January 8, 2015. 
Thomas H. Brennan, 
Deputy Director, EPA Science Advisory Board 
Staff Office. 
[FR Doc. 2015–00638 Filed 1–15–15; 8:45 am] 
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for Providing Access to Official 
Electronic Authorizations 

AGENCY: Federal Communications 
Commission. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: In this document, the 
Wireless Telecommunications Bureau 
(Bureau) announces the implementation 
of further enhancements to the 
Commission’s Universal Licensing 
System and Antenna Structure 
Registration System for providing access 
to official electronic authorizations 
through those systems or by email, 
while providing options for receiving 
authorizations on paper through the 
U.S. Postal Service. 
DATES: Effective February 17, 2015. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Mary Bucher at (202) 418–2656 or via 
email at Mary.Bucher@fcc.gov or the 
Licensing Support Center at (877) 480– 
3201, Option 2; TTY (888) 225–5322, 
Option 2, or via its Web page at 
https://esupport.fcc.gov/request.htm. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: This is a 
summary of the Commission’s Public 
Notice (Notice), DA 14–1846, released 
on December 18, 2014. The complete 
text of this document is available for 
viewing via the Commission’s ECFS 
Web site by entering the docket number, 
WT Docket No. 14–161. The complete 
text of this document is also available 
for public inspection and copying 
during business hours at the FCC 
Reference Information Center on the 
Court Yard Level (Room CY–A257), 445 
12th Street SW., Washington, DC 
(telephone: 202–418–0270; TTY 202– 
418–2555). In addition, copies of this 
document may be purchased through 
the FCC’s duplication contractor, Best 
Copy and Printing, Inc. (BCPI), Portals 
II, 445 12th Street SW., Room CY–B402, 
Washington, DC 20554; Telephone 202– 
488–5300; Fax 202–488–5563; TTY 
202–488–5562. BCPI may be reached by 
email at fcc@bcpiweb.com or via its Web 
site at http://www.BCPIWEB.com. When 
ordering documents from BCPI, please 
provide the appropriate FCC document 
number, for example, DA 14–1846. 
Alternate formats of this Public Notice 
(computer diskette, large print, audio 
recording, and Braille) are available to 
persons with disabilities by contacting 
the Consumer & Governmental Affairs 
Bureau at (202) 418–0530 (voice), (202) 
418–0432 (TTY), or by sending an email 
to fcc504@fcc.gov. 

In the Notice, the Bureau announces 
the implementation of further 
enhancements to the Commission’s 
Universal Licensing System (ULS) and 
Antenna Structure Registration (ASR) 
System and adopts final procedures for 
providing access to official electronic 
authorizations through these systems. 
Under these procedures, all commercial, 
private and public safety wireless 
service licensees and ASR registrants 
will access their current official 
authorizations in ‘‘Active’’ status only 
through License Manager in ULS or ASR 
Dashboard in the ASR System or by 
email, unless a licensee or registrant 
notifies the Commission that it wishes 
to receive its official authorizations on 
paper through the U.S. Postal Service. 
For purposes of the Notice, the term 
‘‘authorization’’ includes all current 
commercial, private, and public safety 
wireless service licenses, commercial 
radio operator permits, vessel 
exemptions, and spectrum leases in 
‘‘Active’’ status authorized under parts 
1, 13, 20, 22, 24, 26, 27, 74, 80, 87, 90, 
95, 97 and 101 of the Commission’s 
rules. The term also includes all current 
FCC Forms 854R, Antenna Structure 
Registrations, in ‘‘Active’’ status, 
including ‘‘Granted’’ or ‘‘Constructed,’’ 

authorized under part 17 of the 
Commission’s rules. The term does not 
include current authorizations in any 
status other than ‘‘Active,’’ including, 
for example, current authorizations in 
‘‘Expired,’’ ‘‘Cancelled,’’ or 
‘‘Terminated’’ status in ULS, or 
‘‘Cancelled,’’ ‘‘Dismantled,’’ or 
‘‘Terminated’’ status in the ASR System. 
In addition, the term does not include 
spectrum subleases or private commons 
arrangements, which the Bureau will 
continue to process on a manual basis, 
nor does the term include 
authorizations archived in ULS. 
Antenna Structure Registrations are not 
archived in the ASR System. Finally, 
while other Commission Bureaus 
manage other licensing systems, the 
enhancements and final procedures in 
the Notice apply only to ULS and the 
ASR System. The action taken in the 
Notice marks another step in the 
Commission’s process reform efforts, 
and allows the Bureau to modernize the 
Commission’s wireless service licensing 
and antenna structure registration 
processes. As discussed in detail in the 
Notice, the Bureau takes the following 
actions: 

• All licensees and registrants can 
access their official authorizations in 
Active status by securely logging into 
License Manager in ULS or ASR 
Dashboard in the ASR System. Once 
accessed, the licensee or registrant can 
download, save and print official 
authorizations, to the extent needed. 

• A licensee or registrant can also 
obtain an electronic version of its 
authorization through email once its 
application is granted if the licensee or 
registrant voluntarily includes a valid 
email address in the application that it 
files through ULS or the ASR System, or 
that it provides to a private organization 
through which the applicant files 
applications, e.g., a Frequency 
Coordinator, Volunteer Examiner 
Coordinator (VEC), or a Commercial 
Operator License Examination Manager 
(COLEM). 

• Each official authorization will 
include a watermark ‘‘Official Copy’’ 
imprinted across the face of each page 
of the authorization to authenticate the 
official status of the license or 
registration. 

• If a licensee or registrant chooses to 
notify the Bureau that it wishes to 
receive its official authorization(s) on 
paper through the mail, it may do so 
electronically, by telephone, or in 
writing. The Commission also retains 
the process by which licensees and 
registrants may apply through ULS or 
the ASR System to have duplicate paper 
copies of official authorizations mailed 
through the U.S. Postal Service. 
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